PHILIP B. SCOTT

Govemor

State of Vermont
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

March 9, 2018

Brandon T. Hurley
505 West 15th St.
Austin, TX 78701

Dear Chairman Hurley,

It is my pleasure to appoint June Tierney, Commissioner of the Vermont Department of Public
Service, to the Texas Low-Level Radioactive Waste Disposal Legislative Oversight Committee
responsible for assessing the Compact Facility pursuant to the Texas Health and Safety Code §
403.0056, effective immediately.

Thank you very much, and please do not hesitate to contact my office with any questions.

Sincerely,

Philip B. Scott
Governor
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